
 

MEMORANDUM  
Date:  November 12, 2024 
 
To:  Utilities Committee 
 
From:  Laura Jungwirth, Director of Public Works 
  Pete Neuberger, Deputy Director of Public Works/City Engineer 
 
Subject:  Approve single-source award of 2024C Contract for Stormwater Quality 

Modeling to Brown and Caldwell in an amount not to exceed $53,620. 
 
 
The Department of Public Works requests approval for the single-source award of the 2024C 
Contract for Stormwater Quality Modeling to Brown and Caldwell in an amount not to exceed 
$53,620.  After this contact, $828,481 will remain in the 2024 stormwater consulting services 
budget.  

In 2022 Brown and Caldwell (BC) completed the Citywide Stormwater Management Plan and 
updated eight regional stormwater pond models as required by the Wisconsin Department of Natural 
Resources (WDNR). BC also developed a modeling methodology for Hydrodynamic Separation 
Devices (HSD) to streamline determination of their water quality efficiency that was accepted by 
the WDNR. In 2022, DPW updated other regional pond models for the City to further meet the 
WDNR requirements.  

The Citywide Stormwater Management Plan is a dynamic document that involves regular updates, 
and the WDNR requires the City to make continued progress toward meeting the Citywide 
Stormwater Plan and the TMDL goals.  This project will address both of those needs.  

Work on this contract includes: 

• Incorporate the updated regional pond models into the TMDL model and update associated 
tables and maps from the Citywide Stormwater Management Plan 

• Apply the WDNR-approved approach for HSD efficiency to a significant portion of the 
City’s HSD inventory 
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• Incorporate approximately 60 private stormwater practices from site development and 
subdivisions into the TMDL regional models and update the associated tables and maps 
from the Citywide Stormwater Management Plan.  (The 2022 Citywide Stormwater 
Management Plan only included private practices that were completed by July 2020, 
including record drawings, certifications of construction and recorded maintenance 
agreements.) 

• Update the Implementation Plans for the watersheds modified under this contract 

• Prepare a Technical Memorandum suitable for reporting to the Wisconsin Department of 
Natural Resources 

• Meetings and project management 

 

This project is included in the 2024 adopted budget.  Based upon recently completed projects, 
efforts on the Citywide Stormwater Management Plan to date, and their continued exceptional level 
of service, DPW recommends sole sourcing this contract to Brown and Caldwell. 

 




	2024C Water Quality Modeling Award Memo BC_11-12-2024 Util Cmte final
	BC - 2024C Stormwater Quality Modeling

